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Dear Prayer Partners, Friends, and Loved Ones, Monday Thursday 14th, 2010 
 
Tonight will be the fourth night of our Crusade in Panama.   Rigo reports 
God is blessing in a great way (see pictures and details below). 
 

  
DECISIONS FOR CHRIST 

ON 1ST NIGHT OF 
CRUSADE IN PANAMA 

 

TAKING INFORMATION 
 OF NEW BELIEVER 

 

 

WONDERFUL CHRISTMAS  
WITH ALL OUR FAMILY 

STILL ALIVE AND KICKING  
THREE MONTHS AFTER 
OPEN HEART SURGERY 
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"GRANNY" AT 98  
WILL OUTLIVE US ALL 

GUATEMALA WHERE WE 
WERE TO HAVE BEEN 

IN A FEW DAYS 
 
This past Monday was the first day of our Crusade in Panama.    Three hours 
after that night's service concluded, Rigo wrote the following," almost with 
tears in my eyes I want you to know how great our first night of the crusade 
has been... and how all our efforts, as difficult as they have been, were worth 
it all."    This crusade still has three more nights before it concludes on 
Saturday. It is being held in the open air of a community that is known as the 
center of the drug trade in Panama.   The first night there were 68 who 
accepted the Lord and as of the third night there are now more than 200. 
Rigo believes that God will continue to bless with many more coming to 

Christ.   PLEASE PRAY FOR THE LAST THREE SERVICES IN PANAMA! 
 
On the 18th of this month, Judy and I were to leave for a sixteen-day trip to 
the Cuchumatanes – the highest mountains in Guatemala.   Everything was 
planned and organized for me to hold two pastors seminars and teach the 
pre-campaign meetings for our crusades.   Rigo will preach these two 
crusades, which will be held in the two largest cities in these mountains.  
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Our airline tickets were purchased and we had begun our preliminary 
packing when my cardiologist threw a wrench in the works.   These cities are 
6,000 and 8,000 feet above sea level.   My doctor firmly told me that I was not 
to go above 4,500 feet until the 7th month post surgery.    We wept!   But God 
IS sovereign and we will not go where HE has closed the door.   Since that 
doctors appointment we have been burning up the telephone lines between 
California and Guatemala doing all that we can to accomplish what we had 
expected to do in person.   Our long distance telephone bill will be 
astronomical. 
  
Last Friday night, in front of a live audience, we videotaped one hour and 
forty-five minutes of our testimony.   This DVD/CD will include numerous 
pictures of events that I refer to in the recording.    In our next newsletter, we 
will offer this disc as a gift to those of you who want to be blessed by 
hearing what God has done in our lives.   HE took two little rich kids who did 
not know they were poor, and moved them to Costa Rica where they became 
poor but ever so rich in God's blessing. 
  
We are taking invitations to preach here in the United States.  We have three 
more months of travel restrictions that effectively keep us from traveling to 
our beloved Latin America, especially to high altitude places.  
 
Judy and I will travel to Texas on the 2nd of February to preach in an English 

and then a Spanish church.   These meetings will be in preparation for 
"revival" meetings we will hold in these churches the first week of April.   On 
this trip we will also travel to East Texas for meetings to discuss an 
invitation to preach an evangelistic crusade in Zambia, Africa and to meet 
with a dear brother who we hope will write the testimony of our lives. 
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PRAYER: 

• For my trip to Texas on Tuesday 
• Please pray for Rigo and the last 3 days of the crusade in Panama 
• Please pray that from our home, we will be successful in organizing the 

pre-campaigns for the two cities in Guatemala.  Rigo will travel there in 
my place to hold these very important PRE-crusade meetings. 

• Support for our ministry has greatly fallen off since many have wrongly 
concluded that due to my open-heart surgery, our time of ministry in 
Latin America is over. 

• Please pray for the editing of the DVD/CD and for the writing of our 
testimony. 

• Please pray that God will use us abundantly and above all that we 
could ever anticipate, during the next three months, while we are 
"stuck" here in the U.S.  

 
 

Charles and Judy Moore and Rigoberto and Laura Vega 
8687 Lemon Ave #2 San Jose, Costa Rica 
La Mesa, CA 91941   
www.moorereport.com  
mocb@aol.com  
 
All Gifts to this Ministry are tax-deductible and should be made out and 
mailed to: 
                 CSC:  Mission to Latin America 
                 3357 Pecan Hollow Ct. 
                 Grapevine, TX 76051 
 
 


